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PRESIDENT'S NOTE

Dear Fellow WHS Families, 
The wind is howling, the owls are hoo-ing 

And Underclassmen are getting ready for Boo-ing!  
Brimming with tricks, treats, and Halloween delight 

So watch out Seniors--be ready for a fright! সহ঺঻ 

We wanted to send a friendly reminder and let you all in on the game plan! 
1.     Senior Families, this is a SURPRISE for your Seniors সহ঺঻ So don’t be scared or
freaked out starting Friday, October 23rd-Friday, October 30th if you are getting ding-dong
ditched!  Please just have your child check the front door and lobby a little more often then
usual during this time!
2.     Junior Families, because of all the unknowns this year, especially for our Seniors,
the PFA is trying to think of ways to connect our classes and celebrate the Seniors
throughout the year. Like last year, Junior class will take on organizing the “Adopt a WHS
Senior” in the spring, so initially we planned Halloween Boo-ing as a Sophomore and
Freshmen event. However, excitingly enough, Juniors have been reaching out asking if
they can join in the fun! Of course they can, and we are delighted to open this
to all Freshmen, Sophomores, and Juniors. Click here to sign up! 
3. Freshmen and Sophomore Families, you already received the Halloween
summoning, so you know what to do! Click here to sign up! 

For those who do not know what Boo-ing is, according to Google, Booing is: 
A Halloween tradition of surprising neighbors with treats ( a bag of candy) during
the month leading up to the holiday. Families sneak special treats onto neighbors'
or friends' porches after dark with a note attached saying “You've Been Booed!” 

We in the PFA truly hope that many students and families can be a part of Booing and
other events throughout the year. More than ever before, connectedness is so important,
both within and between classes—and rather than being a year of looking back and
thinking of what was missed, we sincerely hope that this will be a year of gratitude, new
traditions, a few surprises, and a reflection of, “Wow, that was actually pretty
awesome.” We look forward to you joining us in connecting! 
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Warmly,

Mai Harrison & Abbie DiMatteo
Your WHS PFA Co-Presidents

“Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful, committed,
citizens can change the world. Indeed, it is the only thing that

ever has.” --Margaret Mead

The WHS Masked Staffer Week 5

What high school did you go to? Woburn
High School
What was your favorite subject in high
school? Machining and Cabinet Making
What sport and/or extracurricular were you
involved in high school? Baseball/Boy
Scouts
What is one of your hidden talents? I'm a
pretty good Pinball Player and I enjoy
playing the ones I have, especially when
the weather gets cold.
Favorite Movie/Book/Band/Food? Blues
Brothers or Beyond the Law/-------
/DropKick Murphys/Oatmeal Raisin
Cookies
Is there a quote or saying that you live your
life by? "The road is always the place to
find the answers or ignore the questions"

**Remember to read through the end of the
newsletter and find out the identity of our WHS
Masked Staffer! **

WHS IMPORTANT DATES - MARK YOUR CALENDAR

Wed 10/20 - School Committee Meeting 6:00 PM

Tue 11/3 - No School - Professional Development / Election Day

Wed 11/11 - No School - Veterans Day

WHSPFA Direct Appeal - One and Done

WHAT? One and Done is WHSPFA’s only fundraiser. Our
fundraising goal for the 2020-2021 school year is $20,000. This year, as
our school community transitions to remote and hybrid learning models, your
donations are more important than ever. We want to support our WHS faculty
and staff with their extra needs during this unusual school year. Your donation

WHS PFA Newsletter 10/19/20  

2 of 21 4/29/2021, 9:29 AM



will help them enhance students online and in-school learning, teaching and
counseling experiences. 

WHY? An investment in our children's education.
Direct Appeal funds are used to support programs and activities beyond what
is covered by the regular school budget. By contributing you will be helping to
fund valuable in-school enrichment programs, teacher grants and more! For
example, previous fundraising efforts have supported Authorfest (which we
hope to make virtual this year), art materials for specialized art classes, a
human skeleton for the science program, new student events, social emotional
programming, and more. We anticipate this year will have unique needs due to
our hybrid and remote school models.

WHEN? Now!

HOW? If you’re ready to donate, please click the link below.
Any amount is appreciated; we understand that the pandemic has created
unusual economic times for all. Keep in mind that we’re a non-profit
organization under section 501(c)(3) so each dollar is tax deductible.

DONATE NOW via PAYPAL
or mail a check payable to:

WHSPFA 10 Cranston Road, Winchester, MA 01890

Don’t forget Corporate Matching Gift programs
offered by your employers.

You could double your impact to WHS.

Calling All Freshmen, Sophomore & Junior Families

The students are spreading the word, but we may need parents to give them
that friendly reminder that this is a fun way to

unite as underclassmen for something kind and special
for the graduating Seniors!

This is totally optional but one you won't want to miss!
Great time to catch up with your own kids

in the car while BOO-ING!
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If you're interested, please sign up today!

We have 366 Seniors and we would love to BOO them all!

Although this Halloween looks and feels different for us - we are still going to
make fun memories together! Let's start by bringing back a favorite childhood
tradition: BOO-ING! And since this is High School, let's bring some class pride
into it! - excitingly, in collaboration with the WHS PFA, we would like to honor

our current Seniors and show them how we get the job done!

Here's the plan: each Freshmen, Sophomore & Junior who would like to
participate, will be assigned at least one Senior;

no special requests will be taken - sorry!
(Please remember to check in with your parent/guardian for permission -- you

will most likely need a ride to your Boo destination!)

Please sign up now!

Thank you so much and stay safe!

The Spirit Fair has gone virtual!

All school-sponsored clubs, teams, and activities are invited
to submit a page to the virtual store.

Student and faculty representatives and coaches should check their email for
important details on how to create a page that will feature your items for sale.

Deadline for submissions is October 31st.
The store will be live November 7th - November 21st

Please email Elle O’Connor or Charlie Savage
for more details or if you represent a club, team, or activity

and did not receive an instructional email. 
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Parents, want to be involved? Email Maria O'Connor or Kim Savage

Student Council and Class Officer Elections

If you are interested in running for student council,
please click here for more information.

If you are interested in running for class officer,
please click here for more information.

Do you or your child need help with
using school technology?

The Winchester High School Student Help Desk will be holding Office Hours
on Wednesday, October 21st from 3:30 - 4:30 PM.  

Students can help answer questions about Chromebooks, WIFI, Aspen,
Google, and more. If you would like to join the zoom,

please contact Mrs. Grace

2021 MLK, Jr. Day of Service

The first planning meeting will be
Monday morning, October 19th, at 8:15 AM

outside in the circular sitting area at the back of WHS. 

Bring your ideas for a Day of Service under the "new normal." Co-sponsored
by Connect & Commit and Network for Social Justice. 

Contact Ms. E. in the Social Studies Department for more info.

Red & Black Subscriptions

WANT TO READ ABOUT WHS SCHOOL EVENTS AND ATHLETICS?

The Red & Black, Winchester High's student-produced newspaper is now
offering annual subscriptions. Subscribe to The Red & Black for only $25 to
receive a monthly copy of our professionally printed newspaper containing
student-written articles on school events, athletics, and everything student life!
Subscribers will also gain premium access to our brand new website, updated
weekly with photographs and videos of the Winchester High experience.

Complete this form to subscribe.
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WHS SPORTS

Keeping the winning streak alive --
Girls Cross Country Team

defeated Belmont High School 20-42!

Pictured on the left
Freshmen Field Hockey

Congratulations to the
WHS Girls Varsity Field

Hockey team for their
8-2 win over

Belmont High School
on Saturday!

Pictured on the right
Varsity Field Hockey
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Senior Niki Micciche
was recognized by the

Boston Globe last week as a
Players of the Week!

A big CONGRATS to the Girls Varsity Soccer Team for being awarded the
2020 National High School Team Academic Award by United Soccer Coaches!

Support the Girls Varsity Soccer team by
purchasing black masks with a "W" logo for $12
each. Orders can be placed for teams/groups or

individuals who wish to order. 
Venmo @AllyMurphy36 for payment or

email with any questions

Congratulations to the WHS Varsity
Golf team for their wins 39.5 to 32.5

on Tuesday and 44.5 to 27.5
on Thursday, both against
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Belmont High School!

Golf Team Seniors
pictured on the right!

All team schedules can be found at WHS Team Schedules 

Sports Physical Information
The state is sticking to the law that requires players to have a physical

within 13 months of anytime during the sports season.  
If you need a sports physical but are unable to get an appointment, we accept

the sports physicals that CVS offers at their walk-in clinic. 

WHS ARTS, MUSIC & THEATER

We would like to highlight amazing art work and great performers
from last year's Night of the Arts 2020.

We were told that many acts were filmed at the
National Honor Society WHS talent annual shows, so please

submit performances (musical and other talents).

*Submit artwork and performances

Student artwork from the 2019-2020 school year will be made available for
afternoon pick up on the following days; Tuesday 10/20, Friday 10/23, Tuesday
10/27 and Friday 10/30. After the 30th, all work not spoken for will vanish (aka
be tossed).   

Students can come through the art hallway on the designated dates at the end
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of the school day ONLY and find their artwork as they exit the building for the
day. Please remember to wear masks and exit as quickly as possible. Art work
will be organized by class/teacher on tables outside the art studios.

Remote students, please contact your current art teacher for alternative pick
up arrangements. 

Tri-M National Music Honor Society

Are you a WHS music student and want to make an impact outside of your
remote classes this year? Apply to Tri-M, a national music honor society that

strengthens the school music program through community service. Showcase
your talents or simply volunteer your help with students who love making music

and sharing its joy with others to keep music alive in and out of WHS!

If you’re interested in applying, fill out this form as soon as you can!
Applications are due by October 28th

Current members do not need to reapply.

For any questions, email us.

Curtain & Cue Club

Do you wish you could be on the stage this fall and showcase your performing
talent? Please fill out this form if you are interested in joining.

If you have any questions, please email Ms. Cella.

STEAM Certificate Information Virtual Meeting

There will be a virtual meeting to learn more about earning the
WHS STEAM Certificate on Wednesday, October 21st at 3 PM. 

This meeting is especially important for seniors who
plan on receiving the certificate in May. 

To be added to the Zoom guest list, please complete the form

WHS CLUBS & GROUPS

Want to learn more about WHS’s clubs and activities? 
Check out our new Clubs and Organizations website! WHS will be holding a

virtual “club fair” next Wednesday after school. 
Check the website for each group’s zoom link for the fair!

ANIME CLUB - We will be starting The Great Pretender soon, an
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entertaining show full of unexpected twists and comedic plot! If you're
interested, feel free to email Elina Chen, Jevon Bunting, or Eda
Erdogmus using your school email! If you'd like to join our Discord, add
@Astrymia#4602 or @Yurt#9370 to learn more!

ARTIFICIAL INTELLIGENCE CLUB - From eloquent speech to
autonomously driving cars, artificial intelligence can do almost
everything. Together, we’ll learn how to design, program, and create the
next generation of artificial intelligence and compete in the first-ever true
artificial intelligence competition! Come to be part of the forefront of
computer science and join at this link today!

ASL CLUB - Interested in learning American Sign Language? We will be
meeting every other Thursday this year! Email us to be added to the
google classroom. We can’t wait for an awesome year! 

BEST BUDDIES CLUB - All are welcome! We will be playing fun meet
and greet games and snacks will be provided! Social distancing and
mask wearing is required and will be enforced! If you would like to join
our email list, please fill out this form! If you have any questions, please
email.

CHESS CLUB - Chess club is open to all grades and will hold its first
meeting Monday, October 19th from 3:30-4:15 PM on Zoom. The WHS
Chess Club is a great place to play and improve at chess while having
fun in a very casual, relaxed environment. We welcome new members! If
interested, please fill out this short google form here. Come show us your
moves! 

CHINESE CLUB - Are you interested in learning more about Chinese
culture and language? We meet every other Monday online from
3:30-4:30. Anyone is welcome to join us! If you're interested, please
email Elina Chen or Michael Zhang using the school emails to be added
to our Discord group!

COMPUTER SCIENCE CLUB - Do you have an idea for a game,
website, or application? Want to begin a fun new coding project with a
friend? Explore the basics of coding and learn three versatile coding
languages this year at the WHS Computer Science Club, Mondays from
5:30-6:15 PM. Join our Discord community for Zoom links and other
announcements here!

CONNECT & COMMIT CLUB - Are you interested in service learning or
volunteering in the community? Not only do we host fun and educational
meetings, but we also provide many different volunteer opportunities for
students! Follow us on Instagram @whsconnectandcommit or join our
Facebook group (Connect and Commit 020-2021) to stay updated for this
year’s plan and schedule!

CREATIVE WRITING GUILD & LITMAG CLUB - We're a club for both
aspiring and accomplished writers, working to improve writing abilities
and to build a sense of community around writing! If you're interested in
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joining or having a piece of writing published in our writing magazine,
contact us. Meetings are Mondays from 3:30-4:30 over Zoom- we hope
to see you there!

DEBATE CLUB - Attention all debaters! Interested in taking your
argumentative skills out of the dining room? This is a loosely Public
Forum-based club that focuses on honing your research and reasoning
abilities through weekly debates, feedback sessions, and interactive
activities in a fun and supportive environment. Explore the pros and cons
of a variety of current topics (Nuclear energy! Human cloning!) and learn
crucial strategies that you can take into college and beyond! Unlike other
debate-based clubs, Winchester Debate places emphasis on presenting
logical arguments in a cohesive and convincing manner rather than on
networking and procedure. Whether you’re already a debate expert or
haven’t even heard of “debate” before, if you are interested in learning a
skill that is fun and informative, sign up using this form. We hope to see
you there!

FBLA CLUB - Interested in public speaking, finance, computer science,
or management? FBLA (Future Business Leaders of America) club will
go head to head with high school students from across the country in
competitions that vary from making a website that pops out to how to
survive a job interview, you can even win cash prizes! If you would like to
join please fill out this form, or you can contact us.

FEEL THE BEAT! Want to help DJ Hanlon curate the WHS
playlist? Click here to make a school-appropriate song recommendation
to be played during passing time. 

FIBER ARTS CLUB - Grab your hooks and your yarn, and dive into
another year in the Fiber Arts Club! Our goal is to not only provide our
members with the opportunity to take a break to crochet, sew, or knit, but
to also introduce any beginners into the world of Fiber Arts. We have
worked on all sorts of projects, ranging from amigurumi to blankets, and
even hats! Email Elina Chen or Hannah Du using your school email if
you're interested. You can also add @Astrymia#4602 to join the Discord
group!

FIGURE SKATING CLUB - If you are a figure skater and participate in
group and/or private skating lessons, you should join the this club! If you
are interested in joining or would like more information, please send us
an email.

FRENCH CLUB - Calling all people who like French food, French
movies, or any French culture! Sign up for French club! We will be
hosting monthly events to celebrate French food and culture! All are
welcome! 

HIGH SCHOOL HELPERS CLUB - Looking to help your younger peers
with their homework? Want NHS hours? We're a club dedicated to
helping middle school students with their assignments, projects, essays,

WHS PFA Newsletter 10/19/20  

11 of 21 4/29/2021, 9:29 AM



and much more! Complete this form if you are looking to help out. We
meet Wednesdays and Thursdays from 3:30-4:00 pm.

HILE (Help Immigrants Learn English) CLUB - Do you need volunteer
hours or want to help those around you? In this club, we create monthly
pre-recorded presentations that aim towards elder immigrants/young
students who never had a chance to learn the language. Not only is this
an amazing opportunity to show your knowledge, but also a way to
strengthen your communication skills. If you are interested in joining,
please use this link to sign up. The first meeting starts on Tuesday,
October 20th from 4:00-4:35 PM. Hope to see you there!

INTERACT CLUB - If you are interested please sign up using this link.

ITALIAN CLUB - Join us on Thursday, October 22nd after school from
3:20-4:20 PM. We will be making Halloween themed bracelets. Snacks
provided. Meet outside at the circular seating behind WHS. Fill out
this attendance form before the meeting. Don’t forget your mask! All are
welcome! Hope to see you there! 

JSA DEBATE CLUB - Attention everyone! We will be having weekly
meetings from 4-5 PM on zoom every Thursday. JSA is a country-wide
organization created by and for young people interested in a wide array
of topics - from politics, to how government works and contributing to
their community. Join us for fun debates and thought talks! We promise a
good time for anyone who attends, so tell your friends! If interested,
please fill out this form.

DO YOU LOVE GOOD FOOD? JOIN MASTERCLASS COOKING! Each
month, we invite a guest chef from a local restaurant to teach us how to
cook one of their favorite (and easy!) dishes over Zoom. They will walk
us through the step-by-step process of cooking their unique dish, and
after an hour, everyone will have tasty food to share with their families.
Learn to cook from the best of the best and join Masterclass Cooking! If
you’re interested, please fill out this Google Form. Everyone is welcome!

MATH TEAM will be meeting virtually this year on Tuesdays and
Thursdays from 4:30-6:00 PM. Anyone interested in joining email us.

MOCK TRIAL TEAM - Interested in learning about law or improving your
debate skills? Have a hankering for justice? Want to scream objection in
a fancy suit? No previous experience is necessary. Just fill out this form.
Don't worry if you didn't come to our first meeting. We will catch you up to
speed! If you're interested in coming, please email us at to receive the
Zoom link. Hope to see new and familiar faces!

PUBLIC SPEAKING CLUB - Join us for some fun introductory activities
and get the opportunity to meet new people (freshmen, I see you!).
Public speaking and improvisation are essential life skills, and our goal is
to help you push your boundaries and build up confidence in an
enjoyable and comfortable way! Anyone interested should fill out this
form.
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PURPLE CLUB - Join this club to learn, raise awareness, and share your
experiences with Epilepsy! We will host weekly zoom meetings on
Wednesdays from 4:30-5:00 as a safe space to talk about epilepsy. We
also plan on holding quarterly social distance friendly walks and
fundraisers for the Epilepsy Foundation of New England! Please fill out
this form if you want to join. Anyone is welcome regardless of your
experiences with Epilepsy! Feel free to email us.

READING CLUB - Members analyze and discuss a variety of fiction and
nonfiction books of interest (you can find a list of books we might read
here). If you’d like to join us, please fill out this form. We hope to see
you there.

RED & BLACK - Looking to join a club that works with your schedule
and looks impressive on college applications? Join our student-produced
newspaper. All students welcome, no writing skills required and no
commitments! Learn more and sign-up HERE.

SOCIAL JUSTICE CLUB - If you are interested community service and
learning about social justice in the US and abroad, fill out this form!

TECH CREW - Do you want to learn about the technical aspect of school
plays and events? Anyone interested in technical theater, sound
production, lighting design, live broadcasting, and more should fill
out this form. No experience is necessary.

UNICEF CLUB - We raise money and awareness for mothers and
children struggling around the world. If you're interested in joining, please
fill out this form.

YEARBOOK CLUB - Want to make the 2021 yearbook great? Go to Mr.
Bond's Room B210 to sign up!

CLASS OF 2021 NEWS
If you can believe it, it is already time to order your cap and gown!

The cost is $15.50 and all students will be wearing red. 
The order comes with one 2021 tassel. 

Get online and order now!

CLASS OF 2022 NEWS
Parking Permits for Juniors

Juniors, who have had their license for at least 3 months, wishing
to park in the student lot must have a parking permit. 
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Please click here to review the guidelines for parking. 
To receive a permit students should complete and bring this application

and their drivers license to the table Officer Chiuccariello. 

Students who do not have the pass will not be able to park in the student lot. 

CLASS OF 2023 NEWS

Please email us with news about the Class of 2023.

CLASS OF 2024 NEWS

Welcome Freshmen Parent Advisors!
Danielle Adams, Michelle Blumsack & Leigh Hurd

NEWS AROUND TOWN
The WHS PFA does not specifically endorse events and organizations and shares information on events
and activities that may be of interest to the WHS community as a courtesy for informational purposes.
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Thanksgiving Food Baskets
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The Council for Social Concern will be distributing
Thanksgiving food baskets this year. 

Families wishing to request one need to
complete and mail in this form.
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TOWN CENTER MASK ZONE FLYER

The Winchester Board of Health and the Winchester Coalition for a Safer
Community have worked on a Mask Zone Flyer to encourage our
community to wear a mask while in the designated ZONE.  We would love
for parents to reinforce this request so that when kids gather in the
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center areas that they are willing to mask up.  We feel strongly that if
everyone does their part we can stop this virus from spreading.

UNMASKED: Our AWESOME Chris Conway, our
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WHS Facilities Coordinator!

Thank you Mr. Conway for participating and helping us
get to know you better! Also, if you ever see him in
person please give him an extra big THANK YOU for
it's his team of custodians and he who help make it
possible for our students and faculty to safely go back
to school by constantly cleaning and building safety
precautions in and out of the school grounds!

IMPORTANT INFORMATION
WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU

We want to hear from you!

If you have any pictures, news, updates, we want to hear from you.
Please email us. We would love to share with the WHS Community!

If you NO longer wish to receive the newsletter or you wish to change or add a
new email address to your account, please email us.

To make a newsletter or a news blast submission, please email us
NO LATER than 12:00 PM on Friday.

WHSPFA | 80 Skillings Road, Winchester, MA 01890

Unsubscribe lauren.lesperance@verizon.net

Update Profile | About our service provider

Sent by whspfanewsletter@gmail.com powered by

Try email marketing for free today!
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